
                     Minutes of a meeting of Acton Beauchamp Group Parish Council 
                                held at 8 p.m. on Tuesday,  31st. July,  2018 at 
                                          Stanford Bishop Village Hall 
 
PRESENT:   Alec Elliot – in the chair   Richard Potter  Richard Kuehn 
                    Robert Wall   Kathy Smith   Jean Morris (Clerk) 
 

1.   Apologies for Absence   Ellie Chowns,  District Councillor. 
 

2.   Declaration of Interest   none. 
 

3.   Representations from the public (ten minutes)   Ellie Chowns had stated in her 
newsletter that Malvern View Country Estate planning application had been 
approved but a member of the public disputed this.   There is still the sewage to sort 
out. 
 

4.  To consider minutes of a meeting held on 4th  June, 2018   were agreed by 5 – 1 and 
signed.  

5. To consider minutes of a meeting held on 26th. June,2018   were agreed and signed. 
 
6. Finance   Statement of Account   Community Account  £1,414.97. 

 

7. Planning   (i)   172345 Malvern View Country Estate   has not been approved as 
previously stated.   Natural England insisted on 21 days further to consider a new 
sewage system for 95 lodges,  which may require a new planning application. 
 

The question was raised regarding further representation,  but the Parish Council has 
already given comments.   At the present time no consideration has been given to 
sewage.   The Chairman will write expressing disappointment at the way the meeting 
went,  raising the sewage issue. 
 
(ii)   182212 The Pool Farm,  Evesbatch   proposed poultry unit,  rearing building etc;   
Unanimously support. 
 

8. (i)   Clerks & Councils Direct   July 2018  
 
(ii)  The Clerk  Magazine   July 2018 were both circulated. 
 

9.  Herefordshire Council Cabinet meeting reports  There was a piece about Parish 
Councils. 
 

10.  Possible Footpath Officer  A full discussion took place.   A vote was taken:- 2 for 3 
against  1 abstained. 
 



11. District Councillor’s Report   - not present. 
 

The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m. 


